

The Corrie Forum

Remember to check out our website: www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk

see this newsletter in colour on our website E-mail: admin@corrie.tameside.sch.uk

Tel: 0161-336 -2242/4265

December 2015

The Golden Rules

We are kind and gentle

★ We are prepared for the school day

★ We work hard

We look after property

We listen to people

We are honest

Dates for your diary

Friday 18th December School closes for Christmas at 3.30pm Monday 4th January School re-opens for New term 8.50am

Friday 15th January 4R Assembly Friday 22nd January 4C Assembly

Monday 25th January Careers & Aspiration Week Thursday 28th January Reception Assessment Workshops



Whole School attendance target for this year is 97%

This years attendance so far is 95.2% Best Class attendance KS1 is 2R Best Class attendance KS2 is 5L



☆

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

On Monday 16th November, year 4 went on a trip to Chester. We met 2 roman soldiers and we had so much fun. In the museum we went in an invisible ship and rowed! After that we looked at the armour and met a servant that drank 'rat juice' which was called glisglis. She cleaned with scruffy cloths with bright yellow smelly wee.

If you broke your arm, you wouldn't go to the doctors, you would get a special stick called ficks, then put smelly poo around it, then the next day it would be as good as new!

We then went to the baths that the Romans used, but only the rich ones. The first one is the really hot one and the last one was freezing.

Class 4C & 4R



THE CHRISTMAS FAIR WAS A GREAT SUCCESS, AND A WONDERFUL TIME WAS HAD BY EVERYONE. THANK YOU TO ALL THE STAFF, CHILDREN AND PARENTS FOR YOUR HELP & SUPPORT.

St Mary's Church Visit

On Monday 7th December the Juniors & Infants walked to St Mary's Church in Haughton Green for the Christmas Carol Service. We had a lovely time & the children sang beautifully. Thank you to all the parents who walked with us to the church.









THANK YOU TO ALL OUR NURSERY PARENTS FOR COMING & WATCHING THE CHILDREN IN THEIR CHRISTMAS SONG PERFORMANCE & THE CHOIR FOR STARTING US OFF SO WELL. A BIG WELL DONE TO ALL THE CHILDREN WE WERE VERY PROUD OF YOU ALL.

"MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM THE NURSERY HAVE A LOVELY TIME!"



Year I News

THANK YOU TO THE YEAR 1 CHILDREN WHO HAVE MADE AMAZING BUILDINGS FOR OUR JURASSIC WORLD PLAY AREA. THEY ARE AMAZING! IF YOU WOULD LIKE MORE TIME OVER CHRISTMAS TO MAKE A MODEL, YOU ARE WELCOME TO DO SO. I'M SURE YOU WILL HAVE LOTS OF EMPTY BOXES TO USE.

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM THE YEAR 1 TEAM!



A very BIG special thank you to Lynne Smith who made new Christmas costumes for this years productions. Such a talented lady and the children looked fantastic.



WELL DONE TO ALL THE KS1 CHILDREN WHO TOOK PART IN THIS YEARS CHRISTMAS PRODUCTION OF "BABUSHKA". THEY PUT ON A WONDERFUL SHOW FOR ALL THE FAMILY MEMBERS WHO CAME ALONG TO SUPPORT THEM. THE CHILDREN REALLY ENJOYED THEMSELVES!

MERRY CHRISTMAS WISHES FROM THE INFANTS TEAM.



Reception



We are so pleased with all the hard work the reception children put into their performance. Thank you to all the proud Mums and Dads who came to watch the show & support their children. Well done!



The Giv





JANUARY 2016

about their job.

CAREERS & ASPIRATIONS WEEK

Careers & Aspirations week.

The week 25th-29th January we will be having

We are looking for parents, family & friends who

Please let us know how much time you could spare. Please see Mrs Whitehead or Mrs Birtles.

would be prepared to come in to talk to the children

Friday 8th Jan-Afterschool KS2 Football Club Monday 11th Jan-Yr 2 Afterschool Sports Club Thursday 14th Jan-Yr 1 Afterschool Sports Club So far, Corrie Primary School & Nursery has raised £228.12 fantastic! There's still plenty of time to raise even more.

Go to thegivingmachine.co.uk to register, choose Corrie Primary School as your cause and then visit the retailer via the giving machine website and shop as usual.

Message from the head

All the staff at Corrie would like to wish you all "A very Merry Christmas" we hope you have a fantastic time.

We would like to say a big thank you and goodbye to Mrs Marsden and Miss McClelland who are leaving us this term. They have been fantastic teachers who will really be missed at Corrie, we want to wish them lots of luck in the future.

A big welcome to Mrs Lynch who will be joining the Teaching team in Year 5 and Mr Hodgson who will be joining us as a Teaching assistant across year 5.

The Christmas plays have been wonderful this year and the Choir and going from strength to strength. All the best for 2016 and we will see you on January 4^{th} .

Mrs Cartledge